INTERNATIONAL UNION OF OPERATING ENGINEERS LOCAL 98, AFL-CIO

EUGENE P. MELVILLE, JR. PRESIDENT/BUSINESS MANAGER

July 14, 2015



TWO CENTER SQUARE, P.O. BOX 217 EAST LONGMEADOW, MA 01028 PHONE 413-525-4291 FAX 413-525-7553

Department of Public Safety One Ashburton Place 13th Floor, Room 1301 Boston, MA 02108

Dear Secretary/Commissioner/Director,

I am writing regarding Governor Baker's Executive Order 562 directing "...each secretariat, agency, department, board, commission, authority or other body within the Executive Department (hereinafter "Agency"),..., to promptly undertake a review of each and every regulation currently published in the Code of Massachusetts Regulations under its jurisdiction."

As Business Manager of I.U.O.E. Local 98 representing individuals directly impacted by the regulations under your jurisdiction, I am requesting notice of agency rulemaking for all agencies that fall under the auspices of your office pursuant to the state's Administrative Procedure Law, G.L. c. 30A, §§ 2 and 3. I am also requesting notice of any listening sessions, hearings, board meetings or other proceedings reviewing regulations under consideration for review pursuant to Executive Order 562.

I am also requesting that you include the Massachusetts Building Trades Council in such notifications.

I look forward to working with you and your staff in this effort.

Sincerely,

Eugene P. Melville, Jr.

President/Business Manager

GIOZ V Z TRE

The mailing address for the Massachusetts Building Trades Council is:

9 melulle

35 Highland Avenue

Malden, MA 02148

264 WEST HOUSATONIC STREET, SUITE #2 PITTSFIELD, MA 01201 413-442-2255

161 LONDONDERRY TURNPIKE HOOKSETT, NH 03106-1938 603-625-5310 3 GREGORY DRIVE SOUTH BURLINGTON, VT 05403 802-863-2734